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“THE VIEW” 
August 2019 

Homeowners and Residents of Mountain View  
 

I don't know about anyone else, but this heat and humidity are getting the best of me.  If 
you are having trouble staying cool in your home because your air conditioner isn't 
working or you want to save money by not running your air, just know the clubhouse is 
cool!  You are welcome to come down, watch TV, read a book, or take a nap.   
 

Quite a few residents came out last night to attend the Board Meeting.  We had the new 
chairs to sit on and the window treatments had just been installed.  Nice look!  Now it is 
time to bring in the color!  By this time next month, I hope everything will be done.  I don't 
know of anyone who will be happier to see an end to this project than I. The committee of 
Eunice Kang, Sue Sloan, and Gretchen Williams is to be commended for staying in there 
and seeing this to an end.  When you see them, tell them thank you for the time and 
energy they put into this. 
 

I have a lot of little things to bring up this month.  For starters, just know that the 
community has expenses just like homes and families do.  One of our biggest expenses is 
for the use of utilities.  You should treat the community property just like you treat your 
home.  The best example is turning off the lights and fans when you leave.  There have 
been a number of times the lights In the clubhouse have been found on at 5:00 am.  The 
assumption is that someone left in the evening and left the lights on.  This raises the bill 
and could raise your association dues if it continues to happen.  Be a responsible user. 
 

Our trash pickup is usually on Thursdays.  We put our bins out on Wednesdays and after 
the trash is picked up, you really shouldn't leave your bins out for more than 12 hours after 
the pickup.  Several times when driving through the community on Fridays and Saturdays I 
have seen bins sitting on the street.  Maybe your neighbor is sick or out of town.  If that is 
the case, be a good neighbor and pull their bins off the street and behind the fence.  If the 
gate is locked at least you brought them as far as you could.  Our community looks clean 
and well maintained, but it won't be if people don't make an effort to keep it nice. 
 

Another thing I have noticed are RV's parking on the streets.  I know this is high company 
time and high RV use time, but our rules say parking RV's is allowed for no more than 48 
hours.  Please be responsible and a good neighbor and know that the rules apply to 
everyone. 
 

The ARC Committee has been tasked to survey the community for a number of 
things.  Every property is suppose to have at least one tree in the front lawn.  For a variety 
of reasons, there appears to be some property’s that don't.  ARC will be looking for that 
one tree.  Also, some of the trees we have are beginning to lift the sidewalks.  They will be 
identifying those properties and making suggestions as to how it can be corrected.  Raised 
sidewalks where someone can trip and fall can be a liability for you.  You might want to 
check your own situation before ARC does.  The ARC tour will include a check of the paint 
on the eaves of your home.  There are several homes that have come to our attention that 
have dry wood that can lead to dry rot and an expensive fix.  Maybe your stucco doesn't 
need painting yet, but in this heat and penetrating sun, your eaves may need attention. 
 

The last thing I have room for is a note about the gate code.  Our gate code was 
compromised by being published on a sign placed on Cactus a few weeks ago.  When this 
happens, we need to change the code.  A compromised code is a great inconvenience to 
everyone.  About a year ago the Board instituted a $1,000 fine to the homeowner 
responsible for the compromise.  We felt this was/is appropriate taking into consideration 
the inconvenience to everyone.  Make sure you only share the code with family members 
and close friends.  Vendors can call you from the call box at the gate.  The gate code will 
be changed on August 15th.   
 

Regards 
Carolyn Daniels 



 



Social Club 
Maggie Lawrence 

 
  

Hello Neighbors,  
I hope everyone is enjoying our hot summer months 
so far.  
 

I have no events to highlight for the month of August.  
However, we are still in need of someone to head up 
the Craft Club here in our Mountain View community 
and we are also looking for volunteers to assist with 
other Social Club events throughout the year.  
 

If any of you are interested in heading up the Craft 
Club or assisting with the Social Club or any of our 
other committees or clubs, please contact me by 
phone or email.  
 
My contact information is as follows: 

Maggie Lawrence 
Joe.maggie@verizon.net 
    909-268-3666 

 

Funny Story Of The Month 
From The Editor 

 
 

Two elderly women were eating breakfast in a 
restaurant one morning.  
 

One of the ladies noticed something funny about the 
other lady’s ear and she said, "Mabel, did you know 
you've got a suppository in your left ear? " Mabel 
answered, "I have a suppository in my ear?"  
 

She pulled it out and stared at it. Then she said, 
"Ethel, I'm glad you saw this thing. Now I think I know 
where my hearing aid is." 
 

    
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

HOW ABOUT A FEW MORE SHORT ONES? 
 
An elderly lady quietly confided to her best friend that 
she was having an affair. 
 

Her elderly friend turned to her and asked,  
"Are you having it catered?" 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Q. How are stars like false teeth? 

A. They both come out at night! 

 

Social Club 
Upcoming Events 

Maggie Lawrence 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

MEN’S BREAKFAST 
Wednesday, August 14, 2019 

8:00am Polly’s Pies 
12625 Frederick  #M 
Moreno Valley, CA 

 Please contact Bill Donner: (951) 413-6201 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

LADIES’ BREAKFAST 
Monday, August 12, 2019 

***** 9:30am ***** 
 Brandon’s Diner 

24626 Sunnymead Blvd.  
Moreno Valley, CA  

 

Please contact  
Lori Humphrey: (951) 472-0427 

or Marianne Montano: (951) 924-1252 
 

We need to provide the restaurant with an accurate 
head count so they can set up the appropriate 

number of seats.  

Please RSVP By August 9, 2019 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

DINE OUT 
Thursday, August 22, 2019 

5:30 pm at Kountry Folks 
3653 La Sierra Ave., 

Riverside CA   
Contact Sue Sloan Phone - (951) 455-3554 

or text - (562) 480-1257 
RSVP By August 19, 2019  

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

TGIF 
Cancelled For The Month  

Of  
August 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

 
 



Mountain View Bowling  
Linda Keller 

 

Hello neighbors and fellow bowlers,  
We are having a ball this season bowling with our 
neighbors.   
 

The summer bowling season is almost at an end, but 
we are preparing to start our winter 2019 season and 
can’t wait to see you there.   
 

If anyone would like more information about our winter 
season, please contact me, my number is below.   
 

The winter season will start on September 5, 2019 
and will continue until May or June of 2020.   
 

Looking forward to you joining the fun.   
 
 
Linda Keller 
951-242-4861. 
 
 
 

Dine Out  
Sue Sloan 

 

Hello friends and neighbors,  
 

For the month of August, we are going to try a new 
venue for our Neighborhood Dine Out. 
We are going to try a family café in Riverside.   
 

I’m sure you will love the food and the prices are very 
reasonable.   
 

Our August Dine Out will be at:  
 

Kountry Folks,  
3653 La Sierra Ave., Riverside CA 
 

The August Dine Out will be on Thursday,  
August 22nd at 5:30 pm.   
 

Please RSVP by August 19th to:  
Sue Sloan, 951 455-3554 or text 562 480-1257.   
 

I know this may be a little further than our other Dine 
Out restaurants, but maybe some of us could carpool, 
wouldn’t that be fun?  
 

Hope to see you all there. 
Sue 
 
 
 
 
 

Neighborhood Watch                  
Hello Neighbors,  
My husband and I observed something on our 
security cameras the other night and wanted to 
make all of you aware of it.  
 

Recently, late at night, we observed a young man, 
with lots of hair enter our driveway and reach for the 
door handle on one of our cars parked there.  He 
attempted to open the door, but because it was 
locked, he wasn’t able to gain access. He then left 
our driveway and proceeded across the street 
towards our neighbors’ house.  The video also 
captured another individual walking in the middle of 
the street trying to approach him as he continued 
walking toward our neighbors’.  We couldn’t see who 
the other individual was or what happened after that 
because of the angle of our security cameras. 
    

This really is just a warning, if you leave your 
vehicles in your driveway overnight, please ensure 
that all your car doors are locked.  In addition, you 
should try and not leave anything in view.   
 

We are all part of our neighborhood watch patrol, 
let’s keep watching out for each other.  
 
Thank you,  
LaRosa Bradley 
 
 
 

Men’s Bible Study 
 

Hello Men of Mountain View,  
The Men’s Bible Study meets every Friday morning 
at 10:30am.  We have good fellowship, light 
refreshments and a great time studying the Word.  
 
We just finished a study by Pastor Jeff Lasseigne on 
the book of Ecclesiastes.  We decided to start 
another study from Pastor Jeff's latest series on the 
upcoming end-times events in the Bible. 
 
The series title is “Living On Borrowed Time”. 
 
Hope to see you there.  
 

 
 

 

 

 



 

Disaster Preparedness    
                                            

 



Disaster Preparedness                                                  
(Continued) 

 

  



Letters to the Editor 
 

 
 

Hello neighbors of Mountain View,  
I would just like to say thank you to my generous,  
fur-loving neighbors for supporting the two quilt 
raffles.   
 

Thanks to your generosity, the social club was able to 
send a check for $171.00 to The Humane Society.   
 

Congratulations to Joan Brodowsky and Sue Sloan 
who ended up winning these beautiful quilts. 
 

Jo Lippire 
 

 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Fellow neighbors, 

I wish to give a big “Thank You” to all of our 
volunteers who delivered our new directory to their 
neighbors in this blazing heat! You are the best! 
 

If you have not received your directory for one reason 
or another please call me at  
(951) 500-3835.  
 
Eunice Kang 

 

 

Rattle Those Pots and Pans 
From The Kitchen of Katie Wenke 

 

 

CHICKEN PICCATA 
 

3 Tablespoons all-purpose flour 

½ Teaspoon salt 

¾ Teaspoon black pepper 

4  Boneless, skinless chicken breasts (4 ounces each) 

2  Teaspoons olive oil 

1  Teaspoon butter 

2  Cloves garlic, minced 

¾ cup fat-free reduced-sodium chicken broth 

1 Tablespoon fresh lemon juice 

2 Tablespoons chopped fresh Italian parsley 

1 Tablespoon capers, drained 
 

1) Combine flour, salt and pepper in shallow dish.  

a. Reserve 1 tablespoon flour mixture.  
 

2) Pound chicken between waxed paper to ½ inch 

thickness with flat side of meat mallet or rolling pin.   

a. Coat chicken with remaining flour mixture, 

shaking off excess.  
 

3) Heat oil and butter in large nonstick skillet over 

medium heat.   

a. Add chicken; cook 4 to 5 minutes per side or 

until no longer pink in center.  Transfer to 

serving platter; tent loosely with foil.  
 

4) Add garlic to same skillet; cook and stir 1 minute.   

a. Add reserved 1 tablespoon flour mixture; 

cook and stir 1 minute.   

b. Add broth and lemon juice; cook 2 minutes 

or until thickened, stirring frequently, 

c. Stir in parsley and capers.  
 

5) Remove foil and spoon sauce over chicken.   

Serve immediately.  Makes 4 servings.  

 

 

 
 
 



The Green Thumb Corner                     
Victoria Klaas                 

MViewGardener@Gmail.com 

Hello Mountain View Gardeners,  
This month, I received a question from a friend who 
loves to grow "succulents, " but is not happy with 
leggy or long trunked specimens. It is true that often 
a tidy little rosette will, in time, become tall and 
leggy, but that is often the nature of the chosen 
plant.  
 

However, there are neat and orderly little succulent 
plants that never grow leggy, and these come in an 
astonishing array of shapes, colors, sizes and flower 
colors.  
 

Echeverias are usually dependable ground huggers,  
and they are available in a plethora of lovely colors 
including violet, burgundy, blue, pink and nearly 
black. They may be ruffled or frilly, and their rainy 
crooked flower scape gives them added drama.   
They reproduce freely and are easy to grow.  
 

Sempervivums, also known as "Hens and Chicks, " 
are always tightly clumping and freely produce 
offsets. Most are very small and look great growing 
on or among rocks.  
 

Aloes are a mixed lot, some of them will grow tall,  
even tree-like,  but many others  are sleekly low 
growing and neat. Aloes may be large, as is  
Aloe Barbadoensis,  the "Aloe Vera" with which 
most of us are familiar is large and stately,  bears a 
tall and striking flower scape of sulfur yellow blooms. 
Many Aloes are brightly colorful, and because some 
are also adorned with warty tubercles, they often 
have whimsical names such as "Lizard Lips”, 
"Viper," and "Swordfish”. Look for "Coral Aloe", 
"Blush Pink" and "Ajr".  Their showy blooms are 
usually orange, but may be red or pink as well.  
 

Haworthias are closely related to Aloes, and there 
are some hybrids available. However, Haworthias  
are invariably small plants whose chief inters lies in 
their colors and their precise geometric shapes.   
Some are rosettes, others are star shaped, some 
are even transparent!  They are undemanding and 
fascinating little plants.   
 

            

The Green Thumb Corner                     
Victoria Klaas (Continued)  

 

Agaves are usually thorny and sharp, as well as large,  
but new hybrids are getting smaller and smaller.   
Japanese plant breeders have a great fascination for 
this genus and have released a number of beautiful,  
colorful new Agaves that may never exceed six to eight 
inches in height. They will produce offsets but are 
ground hugging and beautiful.  Agaves are 
monocarpic, which means that they will die once they 
have flowered.   However, it takes many years for most 
of them to reach flowering age during which time they 
generously produce "pups". So. as the older plants die 
out, the “pups” take over, eliminating the problem.  
 

Let us not forget Cacti.   Many genera of Cacti are 
miniature, and they burst with personality.   

Mammillarias,   
Rebutias,   
Gymnocalicium, and   
Astrophytum,   
are just a few examples.    

They may be white and wooly, rainbow spined,  or 
shaped like a baseball,  but they all grow some of the 
loveliest flowers in the plant kingdom.    
 

Lobivias, Echinopsis,  and Chamaecereus all grow 
enormous flowers which are often larger than the plant 
itself. They usually bloom young and most grow slowly,  
so they may be enjoyed in a pot for many years.  They 
are also highly collectible.  
 

I want to mention that any of these plants, if grown 
indoors, or in too much shade, will etiolate, or stretch,  
in pursuit of stronger light. However, if this plant is 
grown outdoors, insufficient light is seldom a problem.  
 

I love to answer your questions about your yards and 
gardens.  Please continue to send your questions to 
me and I’ll be happy to answer them in this column.   
 
Send your questions to my email address:  
             MViewgardener@Gmail.com 
 

Victoria 
  

 

mailto:MViewgardener@Gmail.com


Independence Day Celebration 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

                     

                   

                

               

               

 

 

CELEBRATING OUR 

VETERANS 



Ladies Bible Study 
 

Hello Ladies of Mountain View,  
The ladies of Mountain View meet every 
Wednesday morning from 10:00am until about noon.  
 
We have a great time studying the Word of God, 
getting to know each other and sharing some great 
morning refreshments. 
 
We are currently doing a video bible study series by 
Priscilla Shirer on the life of Gideon. 

Your Weakness, God’s Strength 
 
We would love for you to come out and join us for a 
wonderful time of fellowship! 

 

 
 

Mountain View Pickleball 
From Rob & Wendy Buck 

 
Hello all of you Pickleball players,  
Just a quick note regarding our Pickleball schedule.  
 

Effective Thursday, August 1, 2019, our new 
Pickleball hours will be as follows. 
 

Monday,     8:00am 
Thursday,   8:00am 
Saturday,    8:00am 
 

We usually play for about 1 and ½ hours and have a 
great time laughing and hitting the ball back and 
forth. 
 

Pickleball is a great sport that requires very little 
practice and is easy to learn.   
 

If you would like to join us, just come by the 
Mountain View tennis courts any Monday, Thursday 
or Saturday at 8:00am. 
 
We truly have a wonderful time and hope to see you 
there.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 



 

   

  



  



 

  



 



 



 


